27 October

Our File:  8654-N1-02/98

BY TELECOPIER

Ms. Araya Vivorakij

Associate Director, Regulatory Affairs

Northwestel Inc.

P.O. Bag 2727

Whitehorse, Yukon

Y1A 4Y4

Dear Ms. Vivorakij:

Subject:  Phase III Manual Update and Filing Date

for 1998 Phase III Results


This letter is to advise Northwestel that its proposed Phase III Manual Update, that was filed on 29 September 1999, is approved.  The company is directed to file the corresponding pages to its Phase III Manual and the 1998 Phase III Results within 30 days of the date of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Secretary General

